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Carthorpe Parish Council 

 

MINUTES 
 

of the meeting held on Monday 16 May 2022 
in Carthorpe Community Hall 

Present 
Mr Jonathan Jessop - Chairman (JJ)    
Mr Kevin Askham - Parish Councillor (KA) Mrs Maggie Haigh   - Clerk (MH) 
Mr Martin Deal - Parish Councillor (MD) 
Mr Charlie Craggs - Parish Councillor (CC) 0 members of the public 
    
22.23 Apologies for Absence   
22.23.1 Cllr David Webster  - - District Councillor (DW)  

22.24 Declarations of Interest   
22.24.1 There were no declarations of interest.  

22.25 Minutes of Previous Meeting   
22.25.1 The minutes of the meeting of 21 March 2022 were approved and signed as correct. 

22.26 Matters Arising   
22.26.1 Carried over from 21 March 2022: 

Email Setup – CC email is now set up. 
 
 
 

22.27 Finance   
22.27.1 Presentation of Accounts for 2021/22 

Accounts were approved by all. Joe Lount has completed an audit and 
approved. Thanks to expressed to Joe. 
VAT claim was submitted early April. 

 
 

MH 

22.27.2 Receipts & Expenditure 
A brief summary of the financial situation was given. £9329.69 closing balance 
of which £6600.36 is CIL & grant funds. 

 
 

22.27.3 Barclays Savings Account 
Total stands at £499.78 

 
 

22.28 Planning   
22.28.1 Certificate of Registration of property (land adjacent to Wits End) – Merewood.  

22.29 Councillor Reports   
22.29.1 HDC – DW report was read: 

‘As I have mentioned in the past Hambleton new Crematorium, known as Maple Park, is now 
up and running, being the first in the country to be electrically powered, making it the most 
carbon efficient possible. 
Treadmills, i.e.the old prison in Northallerton, is entering its final phase with the building of an 
“Every man” cinema. 
At the County Council elections, I am pleased to report that I was elected as County Councillor 
for the Bedale division, which includes Carthorpe. We say goodbye to Annabel Wilkinson, and 
not only would I like to thank her for her work on the old County Council, but also I am very 
aware I have a high standard to achieve to equal her. The County Council will last until 31st 
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March 2023 then all Councillors will become members of the new Unitary Council and 
Hambleton District and the old County Council will end.’ 

 
22.30 Review of Correspondence Received  
22.30.1 YLCA updates, 20’s Plenty have all been circulated. 

 
 

22.31 Matters for Discussion   
22.31.1 CIL Project Update  
 Speed Signs – Installation of the speed signs is complete. Await the final invoice. 

Anticipate approximately £1000 CIL funds will remain for future projects. All 
agreed we should look back at which other projects received votes from 
residents. 

 
 

JJ 

22.31.2 Platinum Jubilee 2 June 2022  
 An update was given – building clean; beacon to be manufactured this week; 

HECK providing the BBQ & meats; lighting gratefully sponsored by The Paper 
Box. Ticket sales to be promoted by all. Requests for assistance will be sent w/c 
30.05.22 

 
 
 

JJ 

22.31.3 Grass Cutting  

 All agreed that the area around the bench on the western approach to the 
village needs to be tidied up. Ryan to be asked if he would cut the grass. 
A tree in the hedge line is in danger of falling onto the Kirklington road. To be 
reported to NY Highways via the portal and a telephone call. 
 

 
CC 

 
MH/JJ 

22.31.4 Footpaths  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JJ reported on the meeting held with NY Footpaths Officer & Ranger following 
KB’s letter objecting to the ‘closure’ of a footpath on CC’s land. The Officer 
advised that the crossing of the gutter was not a footpath and therefore no 
action could be taken. JJ reported that negotiations had taken place with CC & 
Mr Penty (land owner on the other side of the gutter) and both had agreed to a 
permissive way if NY provided a means to cross the gutter at the site of the 
footpath. NYCC investigating the cost of this. 
The NY Ranger and a group of volunteers are to survey all footpaths on 
27.05.22. 
NY Footpaths Officer to be asked to make a presentation to public at the Open 
Meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

JJ 
 

MH 
 

JJ 

22.31.5 The Chairman wished to thank Keith Bartlem for his service to Carthorpe PC 
over the last few years (KB stepped down at the election). Also, thanks to Cllr 
Annabel Wilkinson who has moved within NYCC and will no longer cover our 
area. The input and assistance of both will be missed. 

 

 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.25pm. 

The next meeting will be the Open Meeting to be held on Monday 13 June 2022  
at Carthorpe Community Hall. 


